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MURRIETA, CA 92362

November 2, 1982
MINUTES

Mr. J. L. Robinson, being over 80 years of age and an active
airplane pilot, licensed and with a current physical, thought that
it would be a good idea to form an organization for others in this
category for social reasons. :

He suggested that it be called "United Flying Octogenarians'',
U.F.0., and proceeded to organize thirty other active pilots in
this category, known as Charter Members.

So he, acting as Temporary Chairman, arranged to have a meeting
at the Las Vegas Hilton Hotel during the "Airplane Owners and Pilots"
Convention on November 2, 1982. . '

Nine of the Chartér Members attended this first meeting, at
which time Mr. J. L. Robinson was elected as Chairman. Mr. E. L.
Bates was elected as Secretary and Treasurer. Mr. John M. Jacks
was elected as Chairman of the Bylaws Committee.

R :

It was unanimously agreed that we were desirous of forming
an organization designated as '"United Flying Octogenarians',
U.F.0. :

We have agreed that when consummated as a legal organization,
the President shall be J. L. Robinson, the Treasurer and Secretary,
E. L. Bates. '

Including the above, there are 31 who have 'sent in $20.00 to
be known as Charter Members. -

We have agreed that the preliminary expenses of J. L. Robinson
be reimbursed by the Treasurer, E. L. Bates and that E. L. Bates
be hereafter responsible for monies collected from potential members.

It is agreed that this be a non-profit organization formed
for social and informative purposes and that the members, as
designated now and in the future, shall have no individual
responsibility. . '

Don Downey of ''Downey and Associates', P.0. Box 425, Glendora,
California, 91740, (213) 963-1429, Aviation Journalism and
Photography, was present and taking pictures at this first meeting
of the "United Flying Octogenarians', U.F.O.

All pilots in this category are welcome to unite with the
U.F.0.'s for social and informative purposes, by sending the
initiation fee of $20.00 to:

E. L. Bates, Secretary/Treasurer
Box 123, Murrieta, CA 92362



